


The numerous cancellations resulting from the COVID-19 pandemic have indeed led to an unsustainable cash 

flow and revenue situation for the transport and travel sectors and the Commission understands the need to 

support the industry. However, we are convinced that the EU must preserve travellers’ and passengers’ rights 

especially in the current COVID-19 context. 

Our citizens are deeply hit by the crisis. Many have lost significant revenue. Those who would have chosen to 

travel before the pandemic might prefer to use the reimbursement of their cancelled travel to cover other more 

pressing needs. Therefore, it is paramount to support consumers in these challenging times. A limitation of 

existing rights with retroactive effect would not only raise serious legal concerns, but also undermine citizens’ 

trust in the EU and notably in the transport and travel sectors, thus discouraging future bookings.  

It must therefore remain the passengers’ or travellers’ choice to opt for vouchers instead of reimbursement in 

money. To make vouchers an attractive and reliable alternative, they should be protected against the carrier’s or 

organiser’s insolvency, be refundable within a reasonable period and present certain other flexible 

characteristics, as described in the Commission Recommendation.  

Member States play an important role to ensure an effective and robust insolvency protection system for 

vouchers that could be set up by the private or the public sector.  

The Commission Recommendation also points to instruments available to help in easing the uncontested 

liquidity needs of undertakings in the transport and travel sectors, without compromising consumers’ rights. 

Moreover, the Commission services are at your disposal to advise your authorities with regard to State aid 

policy issues and other available supporting measures.  

We count on your full cooperation to ensure that the Commission Recommendation is implemented and would 

appreciate receiving information about any measures taken, or envisaged to be taken, as soon as possible and at 

the latest by 28 May 2020. 

Besides this, we urge all Member States to ensure that the Package Travel Directive and the EU passenger rights 

Regulations are correctly applied and that practices in violation of such rules are detected in a timely manner 

and effectively sanctioned.  

We look forward to a constructive cooperation. 

Yours faithfully, 

(e-signed) (e-signed) 

Didier REYNDERS Adina VĂLEAN 
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